ENC:

7%
Junior & Senior High School for the Arts

MEMORANDUM

DATE: 1/13/23

TO: Board of Directors
FROM: Sandi Del Sole
SUBJECT: Staff Liaison Report

Board members, I do not have a lot to report this month from the staff. Things seem to be quiet
and overall flowing nicely as far as I can see. We have now finished our first semester and are
working towards a successful second half of the school year. We have implemented our split
lunches and with that added in a study hall period for students. The arts teachers have taken this
extra period as lab time to further work with their intermediate, advanced, and team students to
give them more time to build their skills and complete large projects. The academic teachers are
working with the students to complete academic assignments, test prep, and extra tutoring for
struggling students. The schedule transition went smoothly, staff and students adapted well, and
the change seems to have had a positive reception throughout the campus.

I also wanted to take this opportunity to applaud the additional time, work, and dedication of our
arts teachers who are involved in making our Encore Kids Camp program a success. We have had
a wonderful turnout from community children and so far our teachers have embraced the program
with enthusiasm.We received positive feedback from our teachers as well as the
participants/families. We are all hoping that this program will bring us increased enrollment of
students who are passionate about the arts and all of the unique opportunities Encore has to offer.

Thank you for your time.



